Cherwell District Council

Licensing Sub Committee

Minutes of a meeting of the Licensing Sub Committee held at Bodicote House, Bodicote, Banbury, OX15 4AA, on 24 March 2010 at 10.00 am.

3. **Constitution of the Sub Committee**

Councillors: Fred Blackwell, Eric Heath and Tony Ilott.

4. Premises Licence Determination Hearing - Dominos Pizza, Buckingham Crescent, Bicester

Environment & Community

D Ian Davies BSc (Hons) DMS Strategic Director Environment & Community

Chris Rothwell BSc (Hons) Finst SRM Head of Urban & Rural Services



Bodicote House Bodicote • Banbury Oxfordshire • OX15 4AA Telephone 01295 252535 Textphone 01295 221572 DX 24224 (Banbury) http://www.cherwell.gov.uk

Please ask for Licensing Direct Dial 01295 753744

Fax 01295 221878

Our ref PRM0560 Email licensing@cherwell-dc.gov.uk

Your ref

24 March 2010

Dear Sir/Madam

Licensing Act 2003 – Grant of Premises Licence Application Dominos Pizza, 132 Buckingham Crescent, Bicester.

I refer to the hearing of the Licensing Sub-Committee on 24 March 2010 at which the Sub-Committee considered an application in respect of the above premises for the variation grant of a premises licence under the Licensing Act 2003. The decision contained in this letter is a decision of the Licensing Authority.

After considering all the representations made at the hearing the Sub-Committee decided as follows:

'The Licensing Sub-Committee having heard the representations of all parties resolves to refuse the application for the prevention of public nuisance.'

The Sub-Committee also made the following comments that do not form part of the decision:

'The Committee was pleased to hear that the applicant intends to communicate with the local residents to address their current concerns.'

You have a right of appeal against this decision to the Magistrates' Court within 21 days of the date of this letter. The relevant Magistrates Court for the area is;

Northern Oxfordshire Magistrates Court The Courthouse Warwick Road Banbury Oxon OX16 2AW

Tel: 01295 452000 Fax: 01295 452050

Finally, if you have any queries regarding this notice, please contact a member of the Licensing Unit on 01295 753744.

Yours faithfully

Natasha Barnes Licensing & Vehicle Parks Manager

The meeting ended at 11.50 am